FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        JULY, 2012, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 7

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Alton, Gibault Catholic at Waterloo, Lawrenceville, Odin, Valmeyer, Waterloo, 
     Webster University at St. Louis, MO

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – St. Clair
II.  WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 2

   PARTICIPANTS – 21
Agriscience Kit and Agricultural Career Workshop for K-8 Teachers of SAI, Murphysboro – 10
Team Building, Commitment, Professionalism Workshop for Olney FFA Chapter Officers, O’Fallon-11
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 7
Website Conference Call with CommonMan Staff
FCAE Staff Meeting, Urbana
Retirement/Farewell Dinner for Jay Runner, Urbana
P-20 Agriculture Pipeline Project Pick-up and Assembly of Ag Career Posters, Urbana
Education Committee Meeting, St. Louis AgriBusiness Club, St. Louis, MO
Provisional Candidate Meeting with James Rafferty, O’Fallon
IAVAT ICAE Advisory Committee Meeting to Review Ag Grant Application, Springfield
IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 1523
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 11
Assisted Counties in Completing their AITC Grant Applications
Completed and Sent Summer Professional Development CPDU Paperwork to Teachers/IAVAT Office
Wrote and Sent Thank You Notes to SIUC Hosting and Presenters of Summer Workshops
Prepared for Workshops and Meetings
Assisted Schools in Completing Start-up Ag Grant Applications

Managed and Maintained the Website 
Assisted Schools in Posting Teacher Vacancies and Finding Quality Candidates
Unloaded and Assembled P-20 Ag Career Posters and Notebooks

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

I was happy to see that a second non-public high school, Gibault Catholic in Waterloo, will be offering agriscience courses in 2012-13.   The P-20 Agricultural Career posters and profiles will be great marketing materials in agriculture departments and schools without agriculture programs.  It was great to see the productive meeting to review and make changes to the quality indicators of the ag grant application.  Website continually takes more time to review issues and problems.  My frustration increases when the programmer does not respond in due time in maintaining the website.  It was an honor to MC the FFA Fun Night for the Monroe County Fair.
